Chilmark Historical Commission
Meeting Minutes May 21, 2019 @ 4:00 PM Chilmark Town Hall 


FINAL
Present for the Historical Commission and attending the meeting were:  Jane Slater, Chairman, Steve McGhee, Barbara Armstrong, Lenny Jason, John Flender and Chuck Hodgkinson.          Jim Malkin did not attend. 
Ms. Slater opened the meeting at 4:00 PM.
Discuss Leif Erikson:  The Commission discussed the summary of several specific documents Titled “Adventurers: Vikings – Was Vinland Martha’s Vineyard? Organized by Jonathan Scott.  The discussion opened with a discussion of the past few attempts to recover this rock and the Commission’s and Town’s past decisions to leave it be.  The discussion then turned to the fact that Mr. Scott’s summary is thoughtful, well-organized and references apparent evidence of other rune stones on the island.  It was also pointed out the document however, does not reflect several additional publications and articles that are in the Commission’s files espousing that this particular “rune stone” is most likely one of the many “hoaxes” that exist regarding the journeys of Leif Erikson.  There was much discussion about the apparent discrepancies in the lore.  The consensus was to be consistent with past practice and propose leaving the stone as it is and not excavate it.  The Commission further agreed to send Mr. Scott a letter thanking him for his extensive summary of articles and sources which will be added to the Commission’s files on the subject and to offer them to Mr. Scott if he so chooses to review them. 
Topics not anticipated by the Chair.  Ms. Slater asked who of the members would be interested in visiting the Harris property to see the restored historic cape and the reconstructed brick barn.  All members expressed interest except Mr. Jason who has seen the buildings many times throughout the construction process.  Chuck H. will obtain permission and see if it would be convenient on June 18th.
Administration:  The March 19, 2019 meeting minutes were reviewed and approved as presented with four in favor and one abstention (Mr. Jason).
The next regular meeting will take place on June 18, 2019 @ 4:00 PM for a site visit. 
With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:32 PM.  

Respectfully submitted by Chuck Hodgkinson, CAS.
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